Rendham Village Hall Chairman’s Report 2021
RVHMC held its first 2021 meeting on 17th May 2021 following the easing of lockdown rules.
Throughout the periods of COVID restrictions, the regular Pilates groups continued to use the hall in full compliance with the imposed legal requirements. Subsequently, as conditions were eased in line with the Government roadmap out of restriction, the Rendham Art Group were welcomed back as a user group and have been in regular attendance.
During the period covered by this report, the committee discussed and dealt with the issue of repairs to the chimes of the adjacent church clock. The precise details of these deliberations are fully recorded in the RVHMC meeting minutes dated 26th July 2021. A report of these discussions and the outcome was sent to the Parish Council as the responsible authority overseeing the repairs.
RVHMC agreed to the updated COVID supplement to the standard village hall hiring agreement. This form is now located on the village website for perusal, download and completion by all hirers. Emphasis is placed upon any person wishing to hire the hall for a function that they have a responsibility to play a part in helping to prevent the spread of COVID. In helping to ensure public safety  post pandemic, a responsible person for a user group is reminded of the need to exercise due diligence during their period of hire.
The exterior repairs and repainting of the village hall building was completed in September and in accordance with our previously agreed spend that had been postponed from 2020.
The Committee remains focussed on their duty as Trustees to ensure that Rendham Village Hall continues to be a safe, clean and viable community amenity.
In conclusion, due to the COVID pandemic, this chairman’s report and the treasurer’s report to the 2021 AGM does not reflect the precise expenditure that has occurred during the financial year. The delay of relevant meetings during 2020 lockdowns meant that the respective reports drifted out of synchronisation i.e. the chairman’s report and treasurer’s report would normally be completed for the period ending 31st March. Whilst the accounts are up to date and accurately audited, the intention is to bring the accounting and reporting period back into the traditional financial year (1st April to 31st March) in 2022.
Denis Moore 
Chairman October 2021
